Graduate Programs Committee
End-of-Year Report to the Academic Senate
2008-2009
During the 2008-2009 academic year, the Graduate Programs Committee met seven times in full meeting. Two scheduled meetings were canceled due to snow days. The faculty, policy, and curriculum subcommittees reviewed proposals throughout the year and prepared recommendations for the full committee. This method of operation has proved to be very efficient and effective. We took action on the items below. In most cases, the items listed were sent to the Academic Senate as recommendations for final action.

I. We recommended graduate faculty status approval for - 
33 faculty for Level 3 status;

12 faculty for Level 2 status; and
16 faculty for Level 1 status.
The Graduate Programs Committee reviews the credentials of individuals who have been nominated for appointment to the Graduate Faculty and makes recommendations for their appointment as graduate faculty to the Senate. The description of Level 3 graduate faculty status was revised to make it clear that only Level 3 graduate faculty can chair thesis committees, and modified the appointment time for Level 2 graduate faculty status to be 1-3 years instead of the existing appointment of 2 years.
II. Masters of Individualized Study Programs approved this year for:
A) Jolaine Bishop (Nursing; approved summer, 2008)

B) David Hensley (PYTD; approved summer, 2008)

C) Ken Pitawanakwat (English/Education; approved summer 2008)

D) Christopher Quinn (Political Science; approved summer 2008)

E) Courtney Bostick (English)
F) Rae’Kheal Elizabeth Alexander (Public Administration)
G) Mary Angela Formolo (English)
H) Matthew Hudson (English, CAPS)

III. Recommended approval of new graduate courses, approval of existing courses for graduate credit, or revision of bulletin description of courses:

A) Change in course numbering for ED500A (changed to ED 500) and ED500B (changed to ED 574)

B) Change in grading for EN 509 from S/U to letter grading

C) Change in bulletin language for ED 574
IV. Recommended changes in existing programs:

A) Changes in MAE Reading BT program

B) Number of credits required for Experimental Psychology major be reduced from 36 to 32

V. Recommended approval of a new Programs and Tracks: 

A) Post-Master’s Family Nurse Practitioner Program
B) MBA program – College of Business

i) This program was not approved by the Senate; GPC will work with the College of Business to help them prepare a revised proposal to be submitted in Fall 2009

VI.  Recommended changes in the Graduate Bulletin and Policy Manual: 
A) Change in Academic Standards and Retention standards to indicate that a student must not earn more than 6 credits below a grade of 3.0. The previous standard was that a student must not earn less than a 3.0 in more than two courses.  This change was not presented to the Senate, but will be introduced to the Senate in the fall, 2009 semester.
VII. The committee recommended 30 Excellence in Education Awards this year from 38 applications. All were funded by the Vice-President for Finances.
VIII. The GPC provided responses to questions about GPC procedures in responses to questions about the AQIP process, and a GPC member met with AQIP representatives when they visited campus.

IX. The GPC approved a new Graduate Studies mission statement: The College of Graduate Studies at Northern Michigan University supports the mission of the university by providing a diverse array of academic programs and contemporary research opportunities, preparing our students for careers requiring advanced education and enabling them to become leaders in their areas of expertise.
X. We are pleased to announce that the Graduate Students Association this year, and their representative (Anthony Guerriero) on our committee, has been very active, raising a number of issues for the committee’s consideration.
XI. The GPC elected new GPC officers for 2009-2010:
A. J Rebers – Chair

B. D Haynes  - Vice Chair

C. P Watts - Secretary
